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COMMITTEE ON STANDARDS IN PUBLIC LIFE

TWO HUNDRED AND EIGHTEENTH MEETING

THURSDAY 20 NOVEMBER 2014 AT 10:00AM

G11

1 HORSE GUARDS ROAD

LONDON SW1A 2HQ

MINUTE

Present:


Lord Bew, Chairman

David Prince CBE

Richard Thomas CBE

Patricia Moberly

Lord Alderdice

Sheila Drew Smith OBE

Dame Angela Watkinson MP

Dame Margaret Beckett DBE MP
Carolyn Fairbairn
Secretariat: 


Leila Brosnan, Senior Policy Adviser




Laurie Mousah, Policy Adviser

James Anderson, Secretariat Coordinator

Maggie O’Boyle, Press Officer

Apologies: 


Ruth Thompson, Secretary
1. Registers
The Committee reviewed and updated the register of interests, and the registers of external meetings, gifts and hospitality were approved.

2. Minutes and matters arising
The Committee reviewed and approved the minutes from October’s meeting. The Chair welcomed Carolyn Fairbairn, the new member of the Committee.
3. Local policing inquiry - update
The Chair of the Subcommittee updated the Committee on recent meetings relating to the inquiry and the consultation response forms received up to that point. The Committee Chair updated the Committee about recent correspondence with HMIC regarding their concerns about potential crossover and duplication of efforts between the two inquiries. The Committee discussed whether or not the London model of policing accountability had received enough consideration during the inquiry and agreed that more background on London should be provided to the Committee.  The Committee agreed to move meetings with MOPAC forward in the schedule. The Committee approved the schedule of meetings and the briefing template for police area visits. 
4. Local policing inquiry – meeting handling protocol
The Committee approved the draft meeting handling protocol presented to them by the Subcommittee and Secretariat.
5. Local policing inquiry – roundtable proposal
The Committee discussed potential invitees for a prospective roundtable discussion. The Committee approved the proposal presented to them by the Subcommittee and Secretariat.
6. Local policing inquiry – accountability models

The Secretariat updated the Committee on the most recent draft of the paper on police accountability models and agreed to circulate a new draft for the next meeting.
7. Communications strategy

The Press Officer/Secretariat updated the Committee on revisions to the Communications Plan following a recent meeting with the GCS Public Engagement team. The Secretariat updated the Committee on recent Twitter and Gov.uk engagement statistics. The Committee discussed further how cautious or reserved their ‘voice’ should be in future communications, ultimately agreeing that a point should be inserted into the Communications Plan arguing for less caution going forward. 
8. Ethics in Practice and Ethical Standards for Providers of Public Services

The Secretariat provided oral updates on actions from the Committee’s most recent reports including the Chair’s recent meeting with the Chief Whip Michael Gove MP wherein he agreed to whip members of the Conservative Party to attend the 2015 new members’ induction. The Secretariat agreed to seek similar commitments from other parties. Members of the Committee provided updates about recent presentations to stakeholders such as CIPFA and Lawyers in Local Government, in which our two most recent reports were discussed.  
9. Research update

The Secretariat informed the Committee that despite the cessation of their own polling of public perceptions of ethical standards that there are organisations such as the Hansard Society who continue to do so, with the Committee part-funding Hansard’s research.
10. Standards Check

The Secretariat updated the Committee on recent standards issues, including, amongst others, the publication of PwC and DCLG’s report on financial irregularities in the London Borough of Tower Hamlets, the publication of HMIC’s new report ‘An inspection of undercover policing in England and Wales’ and Policy Exchange’s new report arguing that the Electoral Commission is not fit for purpose.
11. AOB
The Secretariat updated the Committee on a recently received FOI request regarding the financial interests of MP’s spouses. The Secretariat explained that the FOI request had been responded to within the required timeframe. One of the Committee members agreed to draft a scoping paper for a new inquiry to potentially be carried out after the publication of the policing inquiry report.
Next meeting: The next Committee meeting will be held on Thursday 18 December at 10:00 am at 1 Horse Guards Road. 
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